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Dear Parents,  
 
FOH Spring Fayre  
Thank you very much to our FOH who raised a brilliant £700.53 on Saturday morning.  All of this 
money goes back into our school and is for our children so thank you to everyone who came and 
supported this event. 
 
Cross Country 
Well done to Noah, Ruan, Izzy, Lily Sm, Ashlee, Jago and Rhys who took part in the Cross 
Country on Tuesday.  They gave it their all and represented our school brilliantly. 
 
Trevaskis Farm 
Robins Class visited Trevaskis Farm this week in support of their Sow it, Grow it, Cook it, Eat it 
topic.  Although it was very, very muddy, it was great fun and a really big adventure!  They learnt 
lots of information about how plants grow.  A very big thank you to all of the adults that helped on 
this trip. 
 
World Book Day 
All of the children look fantastic today.  Thank you very much for taking part and making the effort 
for our delayed World Book Day celebrations. 
  
Start of the school day 
When we return to school it will be the final term of this academic year!  To build the children’s 
independence, can you please ensure that you drop them off at Reception (Year 2,3,4,5 & 6) and 
encourage them to walk through to their classrooms independently; our prefects will be there to 
help if needed.  We do have an open door policy, but if you need to speak to the class teachers 
then please make an appointment with the office.  We are concerned at the number of parents still 
in the school building once the bell has gone for morning registration to begin.  Please can we ask 
parents to leave promptly so that, for the purposes of visitor management and fire safety, we know 
who is on site.  All parents and visitors on site during the school day need to sign in at the office.  
Thank you. 
 
Health and Wellbeing 
Let’s hope the sun shines over the Easter and we can all get out for walks, bike rides, scooter 
rides, to the park or the beach.  Remember to send in your favourite walks or activities for this 
section of our newsletter.  
 
Have a fantastic Easter break.  
 
 
Mrs Sarah Richards 
Assistant Headteacher 
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Looking forward to the week ahead….. (16th April) 

Robins We are looking forward to our new topic; Animal Allsorts and Brilliant 
Bodies. 
Spellings of the week – Year 1 – where, there 
  – EYFS – are, they 

Owls  We are looking forward to starting our new topic; Amazing Amazons.  
Spellings of the Week  – Year 2 – plant, clothes 
 – Year 3/4 – early, famous   

Kingfishers We are excited to be starting our new topic about the Great Fire of 
London. 
Spellings of the week  – Year 5/6 – exaggerate, aggressive 

 
Karate Readers 
Congratulations to Eiva 
who collected her brown 
band this week. 
 
Well done everyone, keep 
reading! 

 
 
After School Activities 
A new clubs letter will be 
sent home after Easter with 
activities for the Summer 
Term.  Clubs will begin 
again the week 
commencing 23rd April.   
 

 
 
Y5/6 Surfing Sessions 
The year 5 and 6 pupils will 
be going surfing again this 
year and sessions will 
begin on Monday 23rd April.  
Full details will follow after 
the Easter break. 
 

 
 
 
Friends of Halwin Meeting 
The next FOH meeting will 
take place on Thursday 26th 
April at 2.30pm.  All parents 
are welcome to attend.  
 
 

Little Kitchen Magicians 
Next term we are looking 
forward to working with 
Little Kitchen Magicians, 
who will be coming into 
school to undertake healthy 
eating classes and family 
workshops.  The children 
will have the chance to do 
some cooking and they will 
be discussing what it 
means to have a healthy 
balanced diet and looking 
at how family favourites can 
be made healthy.  Full 
details will be sent home 
after the holidays. 

 
 
Letters Home 
No letters have been sent 
home this week. 
 
What’s On Diary? 
Posters for events will be 
on display in the main 
reception area. 
 

 
 
Action for Children 
Parenting TALK is a service 
that gives access to trusted 
practitioners and offers 
practical support and 
advice for you and your 
family. 

 

This is a new service being 
trialed from March to May 
2018 to understand what 
parents need help with and 
to help local families get the 
support they need.  To 
access this service, go to 
actionforchildren.org.uk/talk 
and follow the directions.  
Practitioners will be 
available Monday-Friday 
2pm-8pm.   
 

 
 
King Edward Mine – 
Easter Egg Hunt 
Sunday 8th April, 2pm – 
entry £1 per child, booking 
essential.  Contact 
Demelza at 
events@kingedwardmine.c
o.uk for more information. 
 

 
 
Great Daffodil Appeal 
Thursday 1st March 
to Friday 30th March 2018 
Raising awareness events 
across the UK. Visit the 
website for more details. 
http://www.mariecurie.org.u
k/ 
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‘Signposting’ 
We would like to make it 
clear that all ‘signposted’ 
activities are external to the 
school.  Parents should 
make their own enquiries  
and satisfy themselves as 
to the suitability of the 
provider before engaging 
their service. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Events Diary 
 

Date Event 

Mon 16 April Summer Term begins 

Tues 17 April Rock Steady Assembly 

Fri 20 April Celebration Assembly 2.50pm 

Mon 23 April Year 5/6 Surfing – Session 1 (details to follow) 

Mon 23 April HCC Y6 Transition Project 3.30-4.30pm – PE/Sport 

Tues 24 April Cross Country League Race 6 @ Mullion Y3-6 

Thurs 26 April FOH Meeting 2.30pm – all welcome 

Fri 27 April RNLI Beach Safety Talk – KS2 

Fri 27 April Celebration Assembly 2.50pm 

Mon 30 April Y5/6 Surfing – Session 2 

Mon 30 April Little Kitchen Magicians – Robins class & parents – 3.30pm-4.45pm 

Tues 1 May Open the Book Assembly 

Tues 1 May Little Kitchen Magicians – Owls class & parents – 3.30pm-4.45pm 

Wed 2 May Little Kitchen Magicians – Kingfishers class & parents – 3.30pm-4.45pm 

Fri 4 May Celebration Assembly 2.50pm 

Mon 7 May Bank Holiday 

Tues 8 May Open the Book Assembly 

Fri 11 May Celebration Assembly 2.50pm 

Mon 14 May Y5/6 Surfing – Session 3 

Tues 15 May Open the Book Assembly 

Fri 19 May Celebration Assembly 2.50pm 

Mon 21 May Y5/6 Surfing – Session 4 

Tues 22 May Open the Book Assembly 

Thurs 24 May Peter’s Miraculous Journey @ Central Methodist Church – Y4, 5 & 6 

Fri 25 May Celebration Assembly 2.50pm 

Mon 11 – Thurs 14 June Y5/6 Residential Trip to Bristol 

Mon 18 June Y6 Induction Day at Penryn College 

Mon 18 June Y6 Induction Day at Helston College 

Tues 19 June Y6 Induction Day at Helston College 

Fri 6 July Sports Day (weather permitting) 

Fri 20 July Leaver’s Assembly 9am – all welcome – TBC 

Mon 23 July INSET Day 

Tues 24 July INSET Day 

 
 


